

Kimbolton Parish Council

Minutes of the Face to Face Parish Council Meeting at Kimbolton Village Hall on Tuesday 14th
January 2025 at 7.45pm

Present: Cllrs Will Mears, Henry Beaumont, Jo Read, Brian Morris & Becky Beaumont.

In Attendance: Graham Jones.

1. To receive apologies for absence. – Brian Morris & Will Mears
2. To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interest - none
3. To adopt minutes of the previous meeting – 3rd December 2024 to be signed off at the next meeting.
4. Village Reports –
 - 4.1 Footpaths
 - Bill received from Alex Holloway for £390.00
 - Hitrees are scaling back. Matt Healy has approached Ed as he is interested in helping with the footpaths.
 - Will has copies of maps with the footpath locations.
 - Graham to officially start in April with the new budget.
 - 4.2 Lengthsman
 - It has been reported that the drain up to Lower Bache is collapsed, this has been confirmed by Graham. Will to investigate and report to Herefordshire Council.
 - 4.3 Update on A4112 Road Safety/Speeding.
 - Nothing to report.
5. Finance – To note the financial position and consider the following payments
 - 1.1 – Payment to Bell Beaumont Parish Clerk works October, November & December 2024 – £563.70 – **Agreed by all.**
 - 1.2 Payment to PAYE – £141.00 - **Agreed by all.**
 - 1.3 Payment received from Herefordshire Council - £310.00 – **This is for the Village Hall**
 - 1.4 Bill received from Hardwick 230 £390.00 – **Agreed by all.**
 - 1.5 Payment to Will Mears for planters £23.00 – **Agreed by all.**
6. Kimbolton Village Hall.
 - The AGM has been moved to March 2025
 - Bell to take over the accounts from Di Davies.
 - To check with Hauck the legality and formality of the parish council taking on the overall running of the village hall.
7. Hamnish Village Hall
 - Awaiting bill for the Churchyard fuel.
8. Planning Applications –
 - 8.1. [Planning Search – Herefordshire Council](#) - Land adjacent Little Pateshall Kimbolton Herefordshire - Outline for proposed self-build dwelling, garage and associated works. – **No comments made.**

9. Assets of Community Value.

- Nothing to report at the moment.

10. To note Correspondence

- Nothing to report.

11. Any Other Business

- It was discussed that it was time for a new colour scheme for the village.
- Penny Usher & Liz Davies have planted some new plants in the bottom planter, Will has paid for the plants. It was agreed at the meeting to reimburse Will for the cost, see 5.5 for details.
- Top village planter is in need of a coordinator.
- Thank you to Penny & Liz to be added to Parish Magazine.
- Bell to send the meeting date to the parish magazine.

12. Public Forum – To receive comments from members of the public. – none made

13. To raise matters for next agenda

- Bench for Brian Tanks.
- Village colour scheme.
- Second SID
- New notice boards.

14. To note date of next meeting

- 4th March 2024 at 7.15pm

16. Close the Meeting at 8.35pm

Signed:

Date:

Correspondence – Bell Beaumont, The Wing Flat, Hamnish Leominster,
Herefordshire, HR6 0QR Email: kimboltonclerk@gmail.com